
Endorsement for Kirsten Razzaq 
Position: Second Vice-President 
 
 
Dear Nominations and Elections Committee Chair, 

 

I would like to formally endorse Kirsten Razzaq for the position of Second Vice-President.  

I am currently the Busan-Gyeongnam Chapter President and work with Kirsten in her capacity as 

Busan-Gyeongnam Chapter Secretary.  This was my first time working with Kirsten closely, and 

she has proven herself to be wonderful at generating wonderful new ideas, being organized, 

timely, and working well with others.  She has restarted our newsletter, she has led a reflective 

practice workshop, and she helped out during our chapter’s social activity at the 2021 

International Conference.   

Speaking of conferences, she is also part of the 2021 National Conference, where she is 

the Program Chair.  She has helped take on the work that needs to be done and then some.  One 

of the things that I find to be admirable is that she volunteers her help often.  She has made it 

known that she wants to take on more in terms of leadership and KOTESOL involvement, and I 

think she is suited for the task.  If you are looking for someone who will whole-heartedly take on 

a cause, then Kirsten would fit perfectly. 

 
 
  
Sincerely,  
 
 

                                                                                        Date: August 29th, 2021 
 
Anika Casem 
University of Ulsan 
KOTESOL member since April 2017 
 
 

 


